
Dear Parents & Carers, 

Welcome back! 

This has been a lovely week here at St Michael's, the children have settled
really well back into the swing of things despite the inclement weather!  

On the week commencing 22nd January we will be holding our annual STEAM
week (Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Maths) and the staff have
been busy planning lots of different lessons and activities. The theme of
STEAM week this year is sustainability and Mr Ronchetti put a request out
earlier in the week for any parents who work in an area linked to
sustainability to come in and talk to the children about their profession. 
We have had a few volunteers so far and are happy to have a few more! We
are also looking for donations of materials that can be used for the planned
activities, below is a wish list, all donations are welcome!
Old adult shirts, recyclable materials for junk modeling, scrap fabric
(particularly red, orange, purple and yellow) 

Please also read the letter from Mr Williams regarding the Sustainable Pencil
Case project we are going to be collaborating on.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend

Best wishes,
Sinead O'Brien

School vision
We believe our children’s future is created every day. Every moment counts.

 
Brought to life through our mission

To nurture and inspire our children to develop a love of learning in a supportive Christian
community and become the best they can be.

 
Underpinned by our values

Endurance | Forgiveness | Koinonia | Creation | Friendship
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Mon 15th

Tue 16th

Wed 17th Year 5 Swimming

Thu 18th PC Graham Bell in to see EYFS & KS1

Fri 19th Year 4 Etna Family Assembly

Mon 22nd

Tue 23rd

Wed 24th Year 5 Swimming

Thu 25th

Fri 26th
Holocaust Memorial Day (27th) - class discussions

Year 4 Fuji Family Assembly

DATES
FOR THE
DIARY
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Students in KS2
 were asked to create a 

diorama of an animal's habitat
 of their choice for an inter-school

competition. 
We had over 50 entries and each

and every one of them were
 jaw-dropping! 

The effort and talent on display
made it an almost 

impossible task to judge. 

Four winners were 
selected 

by a panel of St Michael's
 staff and then these four school

winners went on to be judged by a
panel of Scientists at Imperial

College London.  
Well done to

 Ivy (Year 3 Toubkal), 
Lorcan (Year 6 Matterhorn)

Louis (Year 4 Fuji), 
Ted (Year 5 Eryri)  

  

The scientists that judged 
were from Imperial College, 
Faculty of Natural Sciences,

 Department of Life Sciences, 
Led by Professor Hugh Brady.

 He judged alongside Dr Heather Ang and 
Dr Nahida Koksal. 

They selected Louis (Year 4 Fuji) as a winner!

Feedback given by Professor Brady: 
"Very interesting information gathered on 

bats who are a much mis-understood
 mammal. Louis, you have shown

 a keen interest in them and 
this is reflected in the habitat 

box and information you displayed.
 It's great to see you engaging with the

 natural world. A worthy winner."

KS2



For more information on please feel free to visit https://www.cycleofgood.com/

As part of our STEAM week activities - St Michael’s is going to work in
partnership with a series of schools in Chilomoni, Malawi.  The main theme of
our Steam Week this year is Sustainability. With this in mind we are looking to
gather together previously used resources and share them with others.

Working with the charity ‘Cycle of Good’ we would like to send filled pencil
cases for the children at school in Chilomoni to use. These pencil cases are
handmade in Malawi using recycled bicycle inner tubes. Here is the idea:

Each class within St Michael’s will be provided with a set of pencil cases.
Our aim is to fill them with USED stationary items including pens, pencils,

      crayons, felt tips, rulers, sharpeners etc. 

 Please do not go out and buy any thing new!

 Make sure everything you add in is in usable condition, is sharpened or 
       has lids.

At the end of STEAM week we will have a school's worth of pencil cases
      that I will arrange to have sent to Malawi from the children .

Please have a search at home, in drawers, art sets, old pencil cases around  
the house and see what you can find.

I have been lucky enough to teach a reception class for a year in the Township
where these pencil cases will go, and have seen first hand how much these
donations can have a positive impact upon the children's learning which is why
I am so pleased that St Michael’s can support this initiative.

Thanks,
Mr Williams

https://www.cycleofgood.com/
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Please refer to the clubs timetable for all details of your child’s clubs.
stmichaelsn6.com/clubs-timetable

Online bookings are closed.
Please email clubs@stmichaelsn6.com to enquire about spaces.

https://stmichaelsn6.com/club-timetable/


 

HAPPY NEW YEAR
We hope you’ve all had a restful Christmas break. Thank you to

Nursery Sugarloaf for starting our 2024 class cake sale this week.

Next week’s cake sale is Year 6 Eiger on Friday 19th January.

There is an SMSA meeting on Tuesday 16th January at 7pm in the
Infant Hall. 

All are welcome so please come along, if you can, to have your say
in how events are run. Refreshments will be provided.

Anja, Charlotte and Vanessa

WEEKLY  SMSA UPDATE



Just a gentle reminder that the deadline to apply for a
Reception place for your child for September 2024 is

Monday 15th January.

The application must be made online at
www.eadmissions.org.uk

and backed up with a SIF to school
(this can be found on the school website).

Admissions:
September 2024

http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
http://stmichaelsn6.com/


NEXT WEEK
ON THE MENU 

Mon 15th - Fri 19th January





http://www.london.gov.uk/free-school-meals
https://www.london.gov.uk/programmes-strategies/communities-and-socialjustice/%20help-cost-living

